From: Vaughn, Jessica L

To: Cleveland, Julie

Subject: FW: Feedback on monument signage for 652 Burnt Sienna Drive, Item 83460, reviewed 6/24/2024
Date: Wednesday, July 17, 2024 11:27:50 AM

Attachments: Appeal regarding Item 83460.docx

Hello!

Can we share this with the UDC as part of public comment for tonight’s meeting?

Thanks,

Jess

Jessica Vaughn, AICP (she/her)

Urban Design Commission Secretary — Planning Division
Department of Planning & Community & Economic
Development

215 Martin Luther King Jr. Blvd | Suite 017

PO Box 2985

Madison, WI 53701

jvaughn@cityofmadison.com
608.267.8740

From: Tamra Dagnon <tamra.dagnon@gmail.com>

Sent: Wednesday, July 17, 2024 11:20 AM

To: Vaughn, Jessica L <JVaughn@cityofmadison.com>

Subject: Feedback on monument signage for 652 Burnt Sienna Drive, Item 83460, reviewed
6/24/2024

Caution: This email was sent from an external source. Avoid unknown links and attachments.

Jessica,

Here is my most recent feedback document. Thanks for sharing this with the committee
members.

Tamra Dagnon


mailto:JVaughn@cityofmadison.com
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Madison Urban Design Commission – Item 83460, reviewed on 6/24/24

Appeal submitted on 7/17/2024



I live at 661 Burnt Sienna Drive, across the street from a daycare center that is under construction at 652 Burnt Sienna Drive. My home is directly opposite the monument sign component that was proposed for the corner of Old Sauk Road and Burnt Sienna Drive and approved by the commission on 6/24/2024. The nine-foot wide, five-foot high stone wall with an attached sign and ground illumination would be 50 steps from my front door.

According to the City of Madison zoning map, the property at 652 Burnt Sienna Drive is zoned TR-C3, Traditional Residential – Consistent District 3. As was stated several times during the commission meeting, ground signage is not allowed in residential areas. The property owner requested relief from the limitations of the Sign Code for a large monument sign due to necessity, for way-finding purposes. The original submission included proposed signage on the north face of the building, which was given up in favor of the monument sign.

However, the photographs submitted with the proposal (see pg. 9 of the CDR Plans document) were grossly misleading. Since those site photos were taken, a large playground surrounded by a solid white fence has been constructed along the entire length of the north side of the building. As you can see from the following photographs, the building is easily identifiable as a daycare facility from a distance because of the playground area.
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East bound approach
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West bound approach



As these photos demonstrate, the monument sign is clearly not a necessity and signage on the north side of the building, which was part of the property owner’s original proposal, would be more than adequate to identify the business from Old Sauk Road.

Greater consideration needs to be given to the homeowners’ perspectives in this matter. As stated above, the monument sign is directly opposite my home and only 50 steps from my door. 
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Above is a view from the interior of my dining room/kitchen. The sign is equally imposing from the adjoining living room window, front porch, and second floor bedroom. Note that the sign is under construction and is not at its full height or width yet.

I chose my home (2024 assessed value of $484,600) for its western orientation. I treasure my view and enjoy looking out of the largest windows in the house at the horizon. I am extremely upset at the possibility that an unnecessary, oversized stone monument with carnival funhouse-flavor signage may become as much of a fixture in my home, due to its location and proximity, as anything I have hanging on my walls.
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I am sorely disappointed in the Urban Design Commission members, who paid ZERO attention to the impact this monument sign would have on my living experience and that of my nearest neighbors. This is especially disconcerting given that the commission spent an hour during the June 26th design review  meeting discussing whether the proposed signage for 339 W. Gilman would add clutter to State Street. More consideration was given to the casual, occasional State Street pedestrian experience than for the full-time experience of a homeowner and taxpayer. 

As it is clear the monument sign is not a necessity, I ask that Urban Design Commission rescind approval of relief from the Sign Code for the monument sign, disallow ground signage on this zoned residential property as the ordinance intended, for good reason, and order the property owner to cease further construction of the sign and remove the above-ground materials that have been erected since 7/15/24.



Tamra Dagnon

661 Burnt Sienna Drive

Middleton (City of Madison)

Tamra.dagnon@gmail.com

608-235-3311
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